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Our students for 2015:           Ranjeeta Kaur from Singapore and Jaspreet Kaur from Malaysia
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Ranjeeta (left) and Jaspreet at the celebration of World Red Cross Day on 8 May
            This year we have two AIF Scholarship students studying at Curtin University – Ranjeeta Kaur from Singapore and Jaspreet Kaur from Malaysia. We are particularly pleased to welcome Jaspreet to Australia as she is the first Malaysian student to be awarded an AIF Scholarship since 2010.  Both students are now well settled into their studies at Curtin and are enjoying the social side of student life. As part of their experience they will also be volunteering at a local aged care facility. They are both excited about the year ahead and feel very honoured to be recipients of an AIF Scholarship.


Ranjeeta has seven years’ post registration experience in Singapore and has now reached Senior Registered Nurse Level 1.  Currently she works at Tan Tock Seng Hospital in a 38- bed acute care medical ward in the Nurse in Charge role.  Part of her role is to teach student nurses and new staff. Under her team leadership, this ward has received the Singapore Ministry of Health Patient Satisfaction Prize three times in three consecutive years. She has also been appointed to a number of other departmental and hospital level roles e.g. to the hospital’s auditing team. Jaspreet graduated with a Diploma of Nursing from the College of Allied Health Science Sungai Buloh, Malaysia, in 2010.  She now works as a Registered Nurse in the National Blood Bank (NBC) in Kuala Lumpur. The NBC has similar national responsibilities to the Australian Red Cross in this area of health care. She too has teaching responsibilities for other staff. In 2014 she was awarded an ‘Excellent Service Award’ by the Ministry of Health Malaysia. She is also actively involved in several sports – soccer, bowling and badminton. 
From Perth’s Anzac Day March, 2015 
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With Mrs Anne Leach OAM FNM, returned nursing sister from WW2 and Honorary Life Member of the Australian Red Cross. 
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100 year-old Mrs Leach has been a long-time supporter of the Scholarship. Back in April she was named the RSL’s Anzac of the year. We are proud to have the support of such an outstanding and much-loved Australian. 

Jaspreet and Ranjeeta write of their impressions of Australia 
The first thing that comes to our mind upon hearing the word Australia would be kangaroos and koalas. But personally to me I think what makes Australia a great place to be is the great weather, fantastic, open friendly people wherever you go and on the plus side Australia is just one large cultural melting pot. When I first arrived in Perth, knowing there’s going to be heaps of sunny days, I was determined to achieve my goals. Being the first representative from Malaysia for 4 years and to be nominated by my country for the Australian Imperial Force Scholarship, it’s a mission for me to do my best. I was glad to meet the board of this scholarship at the Lady Lawley Cottage and getting a tour around the facility. Being a part of the Anzac Day March was great as it was my first time ever being in a march and I was very excited. It was also an honour to be a part of World Red Cross Day, where we celebrated the 50th anniversary of the adoption of the 7 fundamental principles. I have learned that a part of achieving this remarkable milestone, it was an opportunity to learn from others. Being a student at Curtin University has helped me to expand my perspective on what I can accomplish and has given me an international experience. Living in Perth has been an awesome experience and what I enjoy the most is to be around great people the entire time and being able to constantly do what I love: gaining knowledge. I am very delighted to be awarded the AIF Scholarship and the supported given to me by the scholarship board has been outstanding.





Jaspreet

When I first found out that I was selected for the AIF Scholarship I was thrilled beyond words as I was chosen to represent my country. On the other hand, I was also anxious as it meant that I had to be alone in a foreign country, leave my family behind and I would have to perform well to do my organization and country proud. In life, I am someone who views obstacles as challenges so I accepted this as a challenge to enjoy my time in Perth to the fullest and strive to do my best in my studies! Since my arrival, everything has been nothing but wonderful. Meeting the members of the board at the Lady Lawley Cottage was lovely and welcoming. I have met many new people and this opportunity has enabled me to learn from them as well as widen my horizons to the possibilities in life. I look forward to making changes and sharing what I have learnt here when I return. Being a part of the Australian Red Cross and marching with them during the Anzac Day Parade was a great honour and witnessing the people in the crowd thanking the Red Cross and commending them for the great work they have done was indeed an unforgettable and extraordinary moment. I have to add that the people here have been very warm and welcoming. I would like to express my gratitude to the Scholarship board for providing me with this opportunity. It has been a great experience thus far as University life is refreshing and engaging and I look forward to many opportunities to meet many more new people, learn many more new things and explore what the beautiful city of Perth has to offer!





Ranjeeta
Our student from 2014
Curtin University was the venue back in November of last year for a particularly special ceremony.  Singaporean Nurse Liyana Binte Abdul Rahim - known as Liyana - celebrated the completion of her nursing course - the Bachelor of Science (Nursing) at the University, and ended her term as the latest recipient of the AIF Malaya Nursing Scholarship. Liyana performed very well in her studies, and played an active part in campus activities, particularly via volunteer work.  Liyana is a wonderful ambassador for her country.
[image: image4.jpg]University

strong industry tiesand
for leading nursing and
lucation in the region.

ght by highly qualified and
aff in quality laboratories
and will graduate with
ssionally focused and
2gree in either a nursing
profession,

elp make tomorro




 
Board Chairman Major General (Ret’d) Mike O’Brien congratulates, Liyana at her Ceremony of Achievement held last November
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Liyana addresses the audience at her Ceremony of Achievement
Our Helpers 
We would never be able to achieve our aims without extensive community assistance.
Our helpers include:
· The Australian Red Cross who provides us with all our administrative and secretarial support.

· The Ministries of Health in Malaysia and Singapore who choose and support our scholarship holders.

· Curtin University who provide us with specially tailored educational courses for our nursing scholarship holders.

· Australia’s Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade and its High Commissioners in Kuala Lumpur and Singapore who give us essential support.

· State Trustees, who administer our funds.

· Our honorary auditor, Mr Joe O’Brien.
· Our donors.

Our Donors
We gratefully acknowledge recent donors:
Mrs Stratford-Smith

2/29th AIF Battalion Association

We are indebted to all our donors who keep the Living Memorial alive. Our contact details are:
AIF Memorial Nursing Scholarship Trust

C/- Australian Red Cross National Office

PO Box 196, Carlton Victoria 3053.

Phone:

03 9345 1800

Fax: 

03 9348 2513

Email: 

srod@redcross.org.au
If you would like to make a bequest or donation to
the AIF Nursing Scholarship Trust, please ask us

for a brochure or use the contact details above.

Donations of $2 and over are tax deductible.
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